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   Minutes for
Special Budget Meeting 2010

Meeting Date: October 18, 2010
Meeting Time:  6:30 – 7:30 PM

	Name
	E-mail Address
	Phone

	*
	CM – Cathy Moortgat
	Cmoortgat@gmail.com
	

	*
	MP – Marc Price
	Marcsprice@yahoo.com
	

	*
	SM – Sunil Monga
	Sunil@infogateway.com
	

	*
	TR – Tom Roth-Roffy
	Trothroffy@gmail.com
	

	*
	JH - John Huang
	chuang2@cox.net
	


The Special Budget Meeting was held at the home of Cathy Moortgat on October 18, 2010. A quorum, as per the bylaws, was found to be in effect so matters could be voted on and approved. 
Marc Price opened the meeting by giving the update on proposed budget from SFMC. 
· SFMC has provided a list of top 5 accounts and suggested that it should be written off as bad debt. 
Tom discussed line-by-line the proposed 2011 budget. The following actions were proposed by BOD:

· The regular quarterly fee remained the same at $206 and went up for pipestem from $291 to $316. BOD voted to keep the regular fee at $206 and to reduce for pipestem to a lower number than $316. 

· Someone proposed to move our website to free Google websites but it was turned down by BOD as this would pop up ads on our website.

· BOD voted to cancel the subscription for Community Association membership for 2011.

· BOD proposed to keep Bad Debt to $750 for 2011.

· Discussed the increase in Management Fee by 5%. BOD thought this is high and Tom will talk to Kathy to reduce this number. It was proposed that we should check with some other associations to find out how much do they pay. Cathy will find out from Lancaster Estates and Tom will check from Willowmeade neighborhood.

· Tom will also check that why Audit Services is also going up by more than 5%.

· Cathy will check on the proposed annual charges on AAA Trash. It seems to be on a higher side.

· Tom will talk to SFMC on the proposed increase on Replacement Reserve for Pipestem from $744 to $1049.

· Tom gave the update on our cumulative reserve, which is around $17000. Tom also suggested that we should keep 15% (as per our auditors) of our operating expenses in reserve every year.
So, finally the following actions were unanimously voted by the BOD:

· Write off the top 5 accounts as bad debt as proposed by SFMC.

· Approved the budget contingent upon negotiation on Management Fee, Auditor Fee, AAA charges.

· We will keep regular quarterly dues to $206 and will propose a lower number than $316 for pipestem.
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